
 
 
 
 
 
 
King County Wastewater Treatment Division is planning a project that will help control discharges of 
untreated sewage and stormwater into the Duwamish River. Like many cities around the country, older 
parts of King County’s sewer system use the same set of pipes to carry both sewage and stormwater to a 

treatment plant. During storms, the pipes can fill with 
stormwater that runs off roofs, driveways and streets. 
When the system is overwhelmed, it is designed to overflow 
to rivers, lakes and Puget Sound. These overflows are called 
Combined Sewer Overflows, or CSOs. Even though CSOs 
help prevent backups into homes and businesses, they pose 
a risk to public health and the environment. 
 
In 2014, we talked with you about potential solutions to the 
CSO problem in South Park and Highland Park. After much 
research, we have determined that an underground storage 
tank is the most effective solution to minimize CSOs in the 
drainage basin.  

 
You can help protect the Duwamish River and add beautiful landscaping to your property through 
RainWise. RainWise pays property owners to install rain gardens and cisterns on private property. A few 
of your neighbors – including the Highland Park Improvement Club – have already installed RainWise 
gardens or cisterns. RainWise will be available in Highland Park through 2017. Visit 
kingcounty.gov/rainwise to learn more. 
 
To stay up to date on King County’s project to 
control discharges of untreated sewage and 
polluted runoff into the Duwamish, visit 
kingcounty.gov/westduwamish-cso. Please 
feel free to call or email me if you have any 
questions about the project. We’ll also mail 
out a newsletter later this summer with 
updates on the project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
De’Sean Quinn 
King County community relations 
Desean.quinn@kingcounty.gov 
206-477-5417 

RainWise will be available in Highland 
Park through 2017. 
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